The Amoros Family "Starting churches and training preachers in the Dominican Republic"

April - June 2025

Beloved Pastor and Brethren,

May the grace of the Lord Jesus Christ continue to be poured out in a special way upon your life, family, and ministry. Since our last letter, the Lord's work has been very intense, both in our church and in other places throughout the country. All thanks goes to the Lord, Who gives us the strength and opportunity to be productive for His glory.

In April, we celebrated our Evangelistic Spring Program, "There Is Still Hope." The name came out of the mood that was all over Santo Domingo due to the roof collapse at the Jet Set nightclub, where 238 people died and hundreds were injured. This place is only 5 minutes away from the church. We are all emotionally affected by the magnitude of this tragedy. The entire Dominican Republic is still in mourning. Famous baseball players, artists, and dozens of people valuable to God died in one of the greatest tragedies in the history of the nation.

At the end of the program, we had several people and families saved, such as Francis, Yamilet, Mainoby, Yowan, and Yino, who is one of the most famous disc jockeys in the capital. Yino is now faithfully attending church with his family—his wife, daughter, mother, and sister. We praise the Lord, because the real hope came to these people! Jesus is the hope of glory.

In the new church we started in the Port of Haina area, the Lord opened the door to preach the Gospel to the members of the community Basketball Club. At the end of the preaching, 32 young people prayed, calling on the Lord for salvation. Please help us pray for them to attend the Bible study we have there. The family of one of them is traveling to attend the Bible study and prayer service at the church on Wednesdays. The last time they attended, 5 of them came. Glory to the Lord!



Preaching at the Los Mameyes Baptist Church



Visitors and People Saved During the Evangelistic Spring Program





Youth Saved at the Port of Haina Area

Contact Information:

Email: andres.amoros@fbmi.org Phone: (809) 518-0971



Sending Church:

First Baptist Church 507 State Street Hammond, IN 46320



Another evangelistic ministry we have done is the one in the parks near our church. We have been able to reach many with the Gospel.

We thank you for your faithfulness in giving us your spiritual support through your prayers and generous offerings on behalf of our ministry.

Prayer Requests

- 1. Pray for new believers.
- 2. Pray for the young people who were saved in the Basketball Club to attend the Bible study.
- 3. Pray for the ministry to the parks.
- 4. Pray for the relatives of the Jet Set nightclub tragedy.

Because Jesus Christ Lives,

Andrés R. Amorós

Andrés and Dora Amorós Your Missionaries in Dominican Republic Philippians 1:6